SCHOOLS FORUM

13th May 2014
Music Education Hub Update
	Lead Officer
	Rainer Dolz

	Contact details
	Rainer_dolz@bathnes.gov.uk 01225 395388

	Forum asked to decide / steer / be informed
	Schools Forum requested information on funding from April 2015 in light of withdrawal of £50k LA funds

	Time Needed
	


Introduction
Over the last 2 years the Music Hub has reduced its expenditure in light of the reduction in the Music Education Grant by approximately £100,000 through a re-structure and loss of 4 permanent posts. 

Further re-structuring of the music centres and other cost savings has created an additional £20k towards the loss of LA funding. The remaining £30k deficit will be counteracted this year through:

· increase membership at music centres through better marketing, offering incentives, wider range of activities (summer schools, music time classes)

· increase music centre fees (B&NES is still the cheapest by far)

· savings on venue hire through changes in programmes (more emphasis on cluster performances instead of large scale events)

· direct parent invoicing for school music lessons generates c4% more income

· income from CPD courses in schools

· using partners strategically to lever funding through bids. April 2014 success to Youth Music with S Glos and RIO for a £36k bid

Recommendation
The schools forum to comment on the strategies above
Report
By April 2015 the Music Service/Hub will have lost almost 42% of its overall revenue/grant funding since 2011.

The work of the HUB in terms of partnership is concerned mainly with supporting the hard to reach young people of B&NES through :

· SoundSplash intervention project with Bath Festivals and Youth Service

· Bath Philharmonia working with young carers

· Youth Music bid working with low level literacy and EAL year 5 pupils

Ofsted is working with ACE and Music Hubs to create School Music Education Plans (SMEP) to ensure that the highest standards of music are recognised and taught in all schools as laid out in the National Plan for Music Education. Ofsted have indicated that a revision will come into effect from Sep 2014 expecting schools to have or be working with Hubs to create a plan for their school. The B&NES SMEP is in place.[image: image1.png]
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